
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Dear Members, 

 

Whew! Can you believe, 6 months of the year has passed and now we start the second half?  

We now have a two month break before our fall schedule kicks in. Thanks to all who 

responded to hear our Chaplain Mindi Russell give her presentation on what the Chaplaincy is 

all about. I thought I knew a little about what the Chaplaincy did, but I had no idea the volume 

of work performed not only by Mindi and her husband Frank, but by the volunteers who serve 

so willingly. Whether there’s a need for family or personal reasons, our Law Enforcement 

Chaplaincy is there to serve.  

 

 

The board and I will be discussing shortly and over the next couple of months opportunities to 

donate some of our funds allocated for charitable purposes. The Club has funds and our  

constitution require as a charitable organization that we reach out to worthy causes. Those 

causes normally are closely tied to our law enforcement community and our own brethren.  If 

you have any ideas, please contact a board member listed in our website.  I try to introduce the 

board members present at every meeting. 

 

We have some exciting and informative speakers lined up for the 

fall meetings.  Please mark your calendars. It’s always the second 

Wednesday of every month.  

 

See You in September,  Dave  
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4. Louis Najera 
 
5. John Triplett, Steven Hickey 
 
6. Juanita Gale 
 
7. Jeffrey Wright 
 
8. Gerald Philo 
 
9. Steve Heffelfinger, 
 Michael Harrold 
 
10. George McKinney, 
 William Cramer 
 
11. John Senna 
 
15. Bud Johnson, Steve Sundin 
 
16. Marvin Magers 
 
20. Martha Rivera, Steve Andrews, 
  Roger Dickson, Scott Swain 

 

 

 

July Birthdays 

President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Vice President 

Joe Doupe 

(916) 606-1223 

jd38sam@gmail.com 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Past President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2014 

711 Club Officers 

 

SUMMER BREAK 

 

Next meeting September 10, 2014 

 

Have a great summer. 

 

AKA: No meetings in July & August 

 
21. Ray Rasmussen, Lyle Bagatti 
 
22. Sandra (Sam) Flaa 
 
23. Judy McGarry 
 
24. Bob Long 
 
25. Peggy Lane, Lee Harms 
 
26. Karlene Doupé 

 

27. Carol Wilson, Kathryn Sundin 

 

28. Robert Foote, John R. Smith 

 

29. Walt Horne, Ronald Goesch 

 

30. Lawrence Bowler 

 

31. Ronald Smith 
 

 
 

 



 711 NEWSLETTER Page 3 

Meeting  Minutes 

 

 Date: June 11, 2014   Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 11:50 am by President Dave Evans.   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 

Lunch was served at   12:00 pm 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers           Board of Directors 

  X President Dave Evans      NP Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

  NP Vice President: Joe Doupe      X Clem Meier 

  X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon      NP Karen Doupe 

  X Secretary: Nancy Gust      X Earl Evans 

  X Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault       X Walt Horne  

  NP Past President: Judy Deaton      X  Barbara Smith 

             

General Members Present: 42    Guests:  5 

New members: 5 – Matt Curtis, Katie Maseanko, Sam Flaa, John Woodhouse, Dave Lambros  

 

Guest Speaker: Chaplin Mindi Russell  

Chaplin Russell spoke about the Law Enforcement Chaplaincy Program.  Frank Russell passed out flyers for the 2014 Memorial 

Run 

 

Additional Speakers: 

 

Sharon Telles spoke about the Sheriff’s Museum being put together at the Sheriff’s Academy.  If anyone has items they would like 

to donate or have displayed Sharon can be reached at (916) 876-7497 or (916) 972-0890 with an email address of 

gardenmother@comcast.net 

 

Gil Magness spoke about upcoming issues concerning pensions for Act 37 counties.  There will be a measure on the November 

2016, General Election ballot in Ventura County to close their retirement system to new members.  San Jose is also trying to put a 

measure on the ballot that would remove some of the State constitutional protections for public pensions in California.  The County 

may also be exploring ways to reduce their costs to SCERS. 

 

Sunshine Report:  

 

Walt Horne is out of the hospital and was at the meeting.  He thanked everyone for all the cards, phone calls and visits. Also ill are 

Carl Hicks, Don Shaw, Bob Buckner and the wife of Ernie Owen. 

 

Certificates: 

Larry Jarvis received a Certificate of Appreciation for his time as a member of the Board of Directors. 

 

Certificates of Appreciation were also presented to Chaplains Frank and Mindi Russell for their appreciation. 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches for September were won by:   

Phyllis Francis and Rich DeCuir 

  

Meeting Adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 

     

Next Meeting: September 10, 2014 at SPOA  

 

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 

 

mailto:gardenmother@comcast.net


Next Meeting -  September 10th, 2014 
SPOA Banquet Facility  

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social Time  

11:45 AM Lunch  

Followed by raffle   

RSVP  BY 

Thursday, September 4th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 

Page 4  711 NEWSLETTER 

 

In Memory of: 
Kevin Blount 
Date Appointed: September 29, 1996       

End of Watch: July 13, 2005  

 

Deputy Kevin Blount was killed on July 13, 2005, while serving 

 as observer on the Sheriff’s Department’s Helicopter, Star 6.  
 

 

 

 

 

Joseph Michael Kievernagel 
Date Appointed: June 10, 1988                                                             

End of Watch: July 13, 2005  

 

Deputy Joseph M. Kievernagel was killed on July 13, 2005, while  

piloting  the Sheriff’s Department’s Helicopter, Star 6.  
 

 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

